

# Police Department December 2020

# **Highlights / Accomplishments**

- The Police Department received official notice from the Department of Justice that the Village was awarded the maximum amount of \$10,000.00 for the purchase of two laptop computers, a projector, as well as a "smart" whiteboard for BCC to use in their work This grant has no matching fund requirements.
- Chief Larsson conducted a virtual meeting of all police staff; Public Safety Committee Chair Margaret Zitzer and Village Manager Pederson also attended as guests. Topics included were a review of the year's activity, a look forward into 2021 including goals, budget, capital expense requests, building security, new programs and training. The Chief also thanked everyone for their ardent efforts in code enforcement, staying ahead of the required training, and for creating a safe environment at work and for the Village.
- Chief Larsson assessed team culture and personality of the Department for use by lieutenants as they move into their 2021 assignments. The assessments measure team and individual personality, values, and critical thinking. The Chief has been asked by Director Scharnott and Director Albers to assess their staff as well.
- There was one preventative quarantine for the month of December.

# COMPARING THIS MONTH TO THE PREVIOUS MONTH:

#### REPORTS WRITTEN



# CALLS FOR SERVICE



# **ASSIST AGENCIES**



#### TRAFFIC STOPS



# CITATIONS



#### WARNINGS



#### MILES PATROLLED



# CRIME PREVENTION 136



# **ARRESTS**



#### CODES ENFORCED



#### **ORDINANCES**



#### ACCREDITATION

